Parnjit Sinﬂh

From: Eileen Willmott <[

Sent: 21 February 2022 02:17

To: Planning Planning

Subject: Eileen Willmott's comments on 2021/3225/P. Murphy's Yard
Dear Planners,

I have lived in Dartmouth Park since 1967, am on the DPCAAC, DPNF and have been a Heath Hand for
over 20 years. I trained as a botanist and have had a career in biology.

I welcome a wildlife biodiversity corridor from the south of the site, linking it to the Heath in the north, the
‘Heath Line’. However, this must be continuous for wildlife, including plants, by dispersal mechanisms,
and animals to travel across, not just a walkway for people.

I have read Arbeco Limited’s Arboricultural Impact Assessment (AIA) and understand that there are 57
individual trees on site and 20 groups of trees; 22 of these trees and 12 of the groups are Category B,
whereas 35 individual trees and 8 groups are category C. Tunderstand that 6 individual trees and 3 partial
groups will have to be removed, all Category B, and 5 will need to be pruned. 24 trees could sustain
damage to their canopics and 42 trees could sustain damage to their Root Protection Arcas (RPAs). I ask
that Camden docs monitor the works to make sure that they comply with BS5837 (2012) and that there will
be a robust re-planting scheme to ensure adequate green spaces occur, especially in the housing areas of the
site.

Thank you,
Eileen Willmott



